
ON HIATUS 
Pizza Night is on the first Friday of each month at 
6:00 PM, followed by the Family 
Shabbat Service at 7:00 PM is on 
hiatus.  It will  resume in September.  
Family Service, however continues at 
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         “When you walk 
through a Storm, Keep 
your head up high and 
don’t be afraid of the 
dark.” (Carousel)  
     The other day, I got a call from 
an acquaintance and, as we got to talking, he 
reminded me how long he had been married and of 
the good times he and his wife had, but now things 
weren’t going well.  

     So I told him, buy a notebook, find a quiet place 
in the house and write down all his happy 
memories with his wife. Don’t show it to anyone, 
just keep it for yourself. And when things get 
difficult, take out the notebook, read about some of 
the good times and then, either close the book and 
continue your day or add more good times. Either 
way, the negative feelings would be replaced by the 
good ones. I like the kinetic form of pain removal 
and replacement best, but we now live in an 
advanced technological world. There are those who 
use voice recorders the way I use the stylus on my 
phone. I’m only part dinosaur. But, think of the ease 
of saying, “Siri, take me back to my life book,” and 
voila, your last recorded anecdote is refreshing 
your memory.  

     As much as I would like to take credit for this 
method, I learned from Rabbi Kramer to suggest 
this to people. He used it with couples who were 

 
(Continued on Page 4) 

Check out our TBE Book Club!!! 
On Tuesday, June 28th at 7:00 

PM (See the flyer on Page 10.) 

 

We are very close to opening our Early 
Childhood Center!  We plan to open in 
September, however enrollment is now 
open! (See the flyer on Page 7.) 

Happy Shavuot!!!  June 11-13, 2016 

Rabbi Mark is a regular contributor to the In Theory 
column, which appears in the Burbank Leader in print 
and online at:  http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/
religion 

Happy Father’s Day!!  
Sunday, June 19th 

On June 7th at 7:00 PM:  The Board of Directors’ 
Annual Membership Meeting & Elections.  (See flyer 
on Page 9.)  All members are welcome. 

June 16th From 11:00 AM to 10:00 PM at Pizza 
Rev in Burbank. (See flyer on Page 6.) Print out 
the flyer or tear it out and bring it with you. 
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Rabbi Mark is a regular contributor to 
the In Theory column, which appears 
in the Burbank Leader in print and 
online at:  
 
 http://www.burbankleader.com/
opinion/religion 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?
q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/
TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 
on how we can better serve our 
members, please call the office or 
email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

Religious Leadership 
Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Lay Cantor, Kyle Orlemann 
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 
 
2015-2016 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 Jack Fishel, Vice President  
 Jeff Fishel, Treasurer  
 TBD, Secretary 
Directors 
 Shirley Abramson 
 Barbara Bolter 
 David Goldstein 
 John Harrel 
 Linda Harrel 
 Herbert Murez 
 Ken Watnick 
Men’s Club President 
 Ron Kurtz 
Sisterhood President  
 Cathy Zitnick 
 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, 

Grades 2-3 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, 

Grades 4-5 
 Staff - TBD, Grades 6-7 
 Mahnaz Termechi, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

Preparation 
 Joshua Sobel, Confirmation (Grades 8-

10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  Cheyenne Goldfarb, Teaching Asst. 
  Emily Mintz-Kreyns, Teaching Asst.

  
Religious School Parents Association 
 David Goldstein, President 
 
Office Staff  
  Office Manager/Secretary,  
  Victoria Gaffney 
 Religious School Office Assistant, 
  Edith Dague 
 
Committee Chairs 

Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 
Communications 
      Andrea McKinnon 
Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 Linda Harrel 
Building and Maintenance  
 TBD 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
      Barbara Lux     
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
      Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
Shirley Abramson 
Hannah Cline 
Cathy Zitnick 
 
Food Drives  
     TBD 
Havurahs  
     Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
     Barbara Lux/Bill Abramson/Logan Smith 
Marquee 
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Mitzvot    
     TBD 
One Call   
     Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
      TBD 
Reach Out  
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
      TBD 
Historian   
     TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator (BBYO: AZA & 
BBG)   
     Josh Sobel 
Webmaster 
 TBD 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  
Monday-Thursday—9:00 AM-noon  
Friday & Sunday—9:00 AM-1 PM  

Saturday closed  
The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  
New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  
Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  
 

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 
contact Temple Staff/volunteers.  Your 

message will be forwarded to the appropriate 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet of 

Burbank, delivered by email to 
members and available at 

www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th of 
the month and may be emailed to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   

Submissions will be published 
based on space available, relevant 

content, and at the discretion of 
Editor Barbara Lux, Temple 

Officers and Directors. 

 Temple  Beth  Emet (House  Of  Truth)  ORGANIZATION     
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  President’s Message 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - June 2016 

June means nice weather, later sunsets, and more time to take care of all those little 
chores around your home.  No more excuses, you’ve been staring at that burnt out 
light bulb in the ceiling fan for months -- time to get up there and change it.  And 
while you are at it, the light covers could use cleaning too. 

Your spiritual home needs some attention as well.  We are a participatory 
congregation, which means each family needs to take ownership of our campus.  
Jose comes in to the preliminary set-up for Oneg Shabbats and finishes cleaning up 
afterward, but he is not a full time custodian.  With Jerry Engelberg’s passing almost 
two years ago, we lost our chief Mr. Fixit.  Since we are perpetually fighting the budget, it would be nice 
of we didn’t have to hire someone to fix or update everything that needs it.  It is our Temple and we 
really should take care of it and take pride in it. 

A lot of times we can walk past something that needs attention, and if we do it enough times, we don’t 
even see it anymore.  Other times we think “someone really ought to do something about that” without 
realizing that we, the Temple Beth Emet family, are the “someone.” 

Recently, Dana and Howard Sapper decided they could not stand the sight of the red post in the parking 
lot that is there to keep people from parking right in front of the door to Blum Hall.  A long time ago 
someone had put a traffic cone on top of it to make it more visible, but it certainly didn’t make it more 
attractive.  This door has become our primary point of entry to the Temple.  When the building was built, 
double doors were put in front opening to the foyer, but it turns out everyone comes in the side door.  
The Sappers wanted to so something to make the entrance more friendly and welcoming and to do 
something about that post.  They set about placing a planter around it with drought-resistant plants.  
Talk about turning an eyesore into a sight for sore eyes! 

The Sisterhood decided to replace the carpeting in Blum Hall, which has become rather ratty, and hope 
to do the sanctuary as well.  What a difference that will make! 

One of our members has promised that before the High Holidays the bathrooms will get a thorough 
cleaning, and I’d like to get some people together to paint them and maybe put in some better light 
fixtures. 

A board member thinks we can do something with the Ark to make it look less imposing. 

Here is where I am going to get in trouble, because there are a lot more people who pitch in here that I 
am not acknowledging! 

I am not above getting my hands dirty either.  Repairing light fixtures, replacing toilet seats, there is 
always something to do around our Temple and often I get the call first.  Even Rabbi Mark was up on a 
ladder last month repairing the drop-ceiling in one of the classrooms. 

What do you want to spruce up at Temple?  Of course we can’t have people come down and do 
whatever they want; we could end up with pink flamingos on the front lawn!  (No offense to pink flamingo 
lovers, of course.)  But if there is something you want to tackle, let us know.  Some things need the 
approval of the Board of Directors due to the scope of the project, other times it can be informally 
approved. 

Nothing gives someone a feeling of true ownership of a place like doing something to improve it, be it a 
needed repair, a good cleaning, or a heartwarming decoration.  As a community, we can all contribute to 
keep our Temple With a Heart something to be proud of. 

-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 
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struggling. When he would have them come to him for counseling, he would tell them to 
bring their wedding album. This return of thoughts to better times in the marriage led the 
couple to rethink what their future would be and most often they would stay together and 
not separate. 

     I want to expand this “notebook” of good memories to include people living positive 
everyday activities not just those going through life changing experiences. Why should 
crises bring out the life draining feelings from our days and nights? Let us remember that 
crises don’t last and that we can live through them. The best way to do that is to 
remember when we weren’t in danger.  The Chinese have a curse, “May you live in 
interesting times” meaning during times of crises. I have a prayer, “May you remember the 
interesting times and how you lived through them.” We all have had crises in our lives, 
how we struggled with them and overcome them is what made us stronger.  We must be 
strong, not only for ourselves, but for those we love. 

B’ahava, 

Rabbi Mark 

  

 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

 Rabbi Mark Sobel’s column, continued 

TRIBUTE CERTIFICATE 

Here is an idea you can implement to honor, congratulate, wish a happy birthday, 

anniversary, a get well wish, Yahrzeit, wedding, birth announcement, graduation, Bar or 

Bat Mitzvah.  Whatever occasion you can think of, this is a delightful option. 

Have a Tribute Certificate printed in the Chai Times!   

A half-page costs only $25.00 

A full page costs only $50.00 

Extra donations in honor of the occasion are welcome. 

Honor that someone special. 

While honoring someone special, you will also be supporting Temple Beth Emet. 

Tributes need to be requested by the 15th of the month for the next issue. 
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President, DAVID GOLDSTEIN 

Our Religious School students have completed the 2015/16 school year and we wish 
all of them and their families a fun, safe and relaxing summer. Our teachers and staff 
were honored at our well attended annual Teacher Appreciation Shabbat Service on 
May 6. The Junior Choir under the direction of Robyn Kreisberg performed 2 special 
songs in honor of our faculty and the teachers and staff each received gifts of original 
artwork by Religious School parent Barbara Sultan; the Oneg following the Service was provided by 
our Religious School Parents Association. On May 8, the students observed Holocaust 
Remembrance day and were visited by guest speaker Lawrence Bush, editor of Jewish Currents 
magazine who spoke to the children and their parents about the many relatively unknown 
members of the Jewish resistance movement during WW2. Our students were very interested in 
his subject matter and had many questions for Mr. Bush following his informative talk. On May 15, 
the students celebrated both Israeli Independence Day and the final day of Religious School. . .  
Also on May 13, the Temple held what we hope will be the first of many “Open Discussion 
Forums,” which is an idea that was suggested by longtime Temple member David Zollman, topics 
up for discussion included the future of both our Temple and Judaism in America and elsewhere. 
 
A reminder that we are still taking suggestions for topics for our 2016/17 Adult Education Series. 
Ideas for past Adult Ed series have traditionally been suggested to the Rabbi by Temple members, 
so if you have an idea for next year you can contact him, the Temple Office, or myself and we will 
be glad to consider it. 
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TEMPLE BETH EMET 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 

ENROLLMENT NOW OPEN! 

ANTICIPATED OPENING SEPTEMBER 2016 

We are accepting up to 15 children ages 2 1/2 
to 5 for day care. 

Hours will be from 6 AM to 6 PM. 

(Subject to change due to demand) 

Our center will operate Monday through 
Friday except for major Jewish and legal 
holidays. 

We will welcome all families to our center 
regardless of religious affiliation. 

Temple membership not required, but first 
priority will be given to Temple families. 

Developmentally appropriate curriculum 
and activitIes. 

Competitive rates! 

Call the Temple or email to 
office@templebethenet.com for information 
or to be placed on the list! 

Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 
600 N. Buena Vista Street, Burbank, California 

(818) 843-4787 - www.TempleBethEmet.com 

CDSS License Number 198018400 



 Page 8               www.TempleBethEmet.com           Office@TempleBethEmet.com         818-843-4787              

 

 

 A Message From Cathy Zitnick, The Sisterhood President 
SISTERHOOD MESSAGE FOR JUNE 2016 

Dear Members: 
 
Again, we had a decent turnout at our last meeting, and our next meeting will be 
June 5th at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  I would like all you ladies to attend our next 
meeting.  I am sure that there are many of you that I have yet to meet.  I look 
forward to making your acquaintance. 
 
On Tuesday, May 10th, we celebrated our Days of Remembrance.  It was held at St. Jude’s this year, and 
was sponsored by the 2016 U.S. Holocaust Memorial Council, together with the Burbank Human 
Relations Council.  Our own Sylvia Sutton is the Liaison to the Holocaust Memorial Council.  
Unfortunately, she could not be there that night.  The music for the evening was provided by our Cantor, 
Kyle Orlemann and our Music Director, Robyn Kreisberg, both of which are talented and beautiful.  The 
Speaker did a phenomenal job of presenting famous people both non-Jewish and Jewish who helped the 
Jewish cause during the war.  He was able to project corresponding pictures of the people onto the wall 
so that we could see the images of the people he was discussing.  Then six people spoke about their 
experiences during the Holocaust or on behalf of someone who survived the Holocaust.  They were:  
Janet Diel, Hilda Fogelson, David Meyerhof, our own Herbert Murez, Dave Lux, and Judy Mason-
Benedict.  Then a representative from each of the religious organizations in the area got up and read a 
paragraph they had written for just this occasion.  Rabbi Mark Sobel not only did a wonderful job hosting 
the evening, but gave the benediction, as well.  Please put it on your calendars to attend next year.  You 
will be glad you attended. 
 
The following day was Israel’s Independence Day.  Temple Emanu El hosted a dinner and evening of 
music.  I understand the dinner was catered and quite good.  Children’s music was played and everyone 
seemed to enjoy the children dancing.  Possibly next year Temple Beth Emet can sponsor the 
Independence Day festivities. 
 
The Gift Shop had a Mother’s Day sale from April 10th to May 7th, so that everyone could do their 
shopping before Mother’s Day on May 8th.  The Gift shop offered 20% off of everything.  Shirley 
Abramson assisted everyone on their purchases, since she is the person in charge of the Gift Shop.  I 
believe we did quite well and we will be able to make some room for new things to sell.   
 
For the past few months now I have been saying that we don’t have a fundraiser, for you all to listen to 
the One-Call-Now, as you might be pleasantly surprised.  However, this month,  I was able to organize a 
fundraiser for the Sisterhood on Thursday, June 16th with Pizza Rev.  I hope you all like pizza as much 
as my family and I do.  We are big fans of their pizzas.  Pizza Rev is located at Palm Avenue and San 
Fernando Road, just a few doors from the AMC 16 Theaters.  The hours on Thursday will be from 11:00 
AM until 10:00 PM, and 20% of your bill will be donated to the TBE Sisterhood.  So please make sure 
you either have the flyer (there is one in this newsletter) in hand, or mention Temple Beth Emet 
Sisterhood when you get to the register.  The more money we raise the more nice things we can do for 
the Temple and our members.  I look forward to seeing you there! 
 
I spoke to Jeanne Mintz, our coordinator for Family Promise Week, for dinners that we provide at St. 
Jude’s.  She informed me that the week of June 19th—25th will again be at St. Jude’s Anglican Church 
and it’s our turn to provide meals for the families.  Sisterhood’s night for that week will be Sunday, 
June19th, so if you can help out, the Sisterhood, St. Jude’s and Family Promise would appreciate it. 
           Until we meet again, 
           Cathy Zitnick 
           Sisterhood President 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

NOTICE OF ANNUAL 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
Please take notice that in accordance with the By-Laws of Temple Beth Emet of Burbank, the Annual 
Meeting of the membership will take place on Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 7:00 PM at the Temple. The 
purpose of the meeting is the reception and reading of annual reports, the election of Officers and      
Directors, and the transaction of such other business as may properly come before the meeting.  
 

All members are encouraged to attend.  
Nominated Slate of Officers for  

2016—2017 Term  
 
 

The Nominating Committee has recommended the following slate of Officers and Directors of Temple 
Beth Emet for the July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 term:  
 
President:    Ira Goldstein 

Vice President:    David Goldstein 

Secretary:    [No Nomination] 

Treasurer:     Cathy Zitnick 

Directors:    Shirley Abramson 

     Barbara Bolter 

     Dan Gura 

     Eileen Martin 

     Herbert Murez 

     Martin Sultan 

     Ken Watnick 

 

Additional nominations will be taken from the floor, however any person nominated must be present to 
accept nomination.  All members in good standing are entitled to vote at the election of Officers and   
Directors. 



 Page 10               www.TempleBethEmet.com           Office@TempleBethEmet.com         818-843-4787              

 

 

 TBE  House of  Gathering and Education 

 
 

Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 
 

Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our students attending a College.  We would 
like to help them to continue their Jewish way of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will 
always have an open line of communication with our Rabbi, should they have questions or need 
direction; and we will remind them of their link to Israel and to keep connected to the Jewish Community.  
After college, we hope to have them join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send e-mail and give me the following information:  
 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 
 Address; 
 Name of the University, and; 
 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on campus. 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the Student with a calendar of events 
at the Temple for each month.  The Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We 
would like to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as they wish; as the Temple would 
like to offer itself as a second home and place of Jewish learning.  I look forward hearing from you!   

Thank you, 

Cathy Zitnick 
TBE Sisterhood, President 
TBE College Outreach 
CMARRIOTT01@msn.com 

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 
reward card at ralphs.com and 
add TBE as your 
organization!  Or register with 
eScrip.com and support TBE 
when you shop!  On or after 
September 1st, your reward 
card designation should be 
renewed.  You can renew 
online, or pick up a “barcode 
scan” letter at Temple.  Thanks 

and happy shopping! 

“LIKE” US ON 
FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 
Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 
issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 
Family and follow 

happenings at TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in order for 
happy or sad occasions. These 
cards are a wonderful way to 
remember or honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get on an 
automatic mailing to those in need of 
well wishes by contacting the office? 
 
A card will automatically be sent 
from you in your name to those in 
need of healing and an amount of $3 
will be added to your bill each time a 
card is sent in your name.  

 
Contact the Temple Office at: 

818 843-4787 
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I was hospitalized several weeks ago and have since been released.  I want to take a 
moment to thank all those who came to visit me and called me.  A very big THANK YOU 
to Rabbi Mark Sobel for coming to visit me and pray for me before my surgery. It meant a 
lot to me to have you visit and listen to me because, frankly, I was concerned with the 
outcome. Thank you, Rabbi! 

Cathy Zitnick came to see me after my surgery and brought me a wonderful magazine 
and the most beautiful orchid I had ever seen! She came by a few more times and 
helped me get up and walk around the hospital. Thank you so much Cathy, your warmth 
and friendship mean so much to me.  

Thank you to Robyn Kreisberg for coming to see me and for saving me some Passover 
dinner!  It helped me heal faster. 

And to Barbara Lux and Logan Smith, you are two wonderful people. They called me 
many times and Logan brought flowers and a card up to me. And while Barbara wasn’t 
able to come up and see me herself, I could feel her love. Thanks you two! 

Thank you Barbara Bolter for calling and checking up on me and to all those who sent 
cards and well wishes, thank you! 

I can tell you that this temple is truly the Temple with a Heart! 

 

Shalom,  

 

Edith Dague 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR FRIEND, EDITH DAGUE 
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TEMPLE BETH EMET BOOK CLUB -  FRAN BOURNE-JOHNSON 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a wonderful new Jewish book club at Temple!   

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

Where:  Blum Hall at TBE 

When:    Tuesday, June 28, 2016  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we  
will read and discuss:    The Chosen by Chaim Potok  
 

Synopsis: It is the now-classic story of two fathers and two sons and the 
pressures on all of them to pursue the religion they share in the way that is 
best suited to each. And as the boys grow into young men, they discover in 
the other a lost spiritual brother, and a link to an unexplored world that 
neither had ever considered before. In effect, they exchange places, and find 
the peace that neither will ever retreat from again… 
 

Where to get the book: The book is available on Kindle and Amazon.com, as well as local libraries. 

    Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 
 
Cost of Participating: Free! 

The Book Club will meet on the 4thTuesday of every month.  The group will discuss what the next 
book will be at the meeting, as well as the format of the discussion group.   

You may contact Fran at franbourne@gmail.com or call her at (617) 306-3835. 

Fran Bourne-Johnson is enthusiastically inviting you to attend.  She will warmly welcome 
the readers and a lively discussion is expected.  The book she is recommending is both 
exciting and interesting.  What a great way to socialize AND improve your mind!  Let’s get 
together and share a great reading experience. 
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  TBE  House of Gathering     

 
 

Remember the sick and bereaved  
with cards, calls, and visits. 

 
Please say prayers of  
Refuah Sh’leimah for: 

 
Sylvia Sutton 

 
They help heal and comfort. 

 
Please call the Temple Office  

at (818) 843-4787 if a  
Temple Member is sick or  

hospitalized. 
 

 

Havurah  Happenings 
 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 

 
 

Please call me to discuss it. 
 
 
 

Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with 
products for all your Judaic needs.  All 

items are reasonably priced and 
wonderfully thoughtful gifts for 
birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say “I love you.” 

 
 
 
 
PIZZA NIGHT WILL BE ON HIATUS FOR 
THE SUMMER MONTHS OF JUNE, JULY 
AND AUGUST.  IT WILL RESUME IN 
SEPTEMBER. THE FAMILY SERVICE, 
THE FIRST FRIDAY OF THE MONTH 
CONTINUES, STARTING AT 7:00 PM.   
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  TEMPLE BETH EMET Membership “Chai Lights” 

June Anniversaries  
Ron & Merry Dacher  

Gerald & Harriet Winnick 
Rina Shavit & Nancy Weiner  
Rabbi Mark & Mina Sobel  
Barbara & Morris Bolter 

June Birthdays 
Rina Shavit  

Jon Goldstein 
Cathy Louise Zitnick 

Robert Feldman  
Rabbi Mark Sobel  
Wade (Bram) Lee  

Zara Lee  
Jeffrey Fishel  
Kyllo Sparks  

 

This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join  
Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 

 
Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and our community, in a very tangible way.  Our President, 
Cathy Zitnick, will be happy to hear from you.  Call her at (818) 292-7180 or e-mail:  cmarriott01@msn.com.  She will be happy to acquaint 
you with what we do and find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in and we will be happy to welcome you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  Dues are only $15 per year (commencing September of 
every year).  Please fill out this form, cut it out and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH EMET, 600 N. Buena 
Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple Office. 

NAME______________________      ADDRESS__________________________________________              CELL PHONE______________________ 

 

E-MAIL__________________________________________________________________ 

            Join the Sisterhood! 
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Temple beth emet chai lights 

 

 

Last month, as with every year, Temple Beth Emet observed Yom Hashoah.  The presentation took 
place at St. Jude’s Anglican Church on May 10, 2016. 

Rabbi Mark shared this photo to post, so you may all see some of the wonderful people who attended 
the Days of Remembrance event. 

 

 

From left to right: 
Rabbi Mark, Herbert Murez, Hilda Folgelson, David Meyerhof,  Daniel 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 2 3   7:00 PM  
Shabbat Family 
Service 
 
 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 6 7  7:00 PM  
Board of 
Directors 
Annual 
Membership 
Meeting and 
Elections  
(See flyer on 
Page 8.) 

8 9 10   7:30 PM 
Shabbat Service 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Erev 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shavuot 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shavuot 

14 15 16 11:00 AM—
10:00 PM 

Sisterhood 
Fundraiser at  
PizzaRev (See 
flyer on Page 6.) 

 
 

17  7:30 PM 
Shabbat Service 

18 

19   Father’s Day 

 
20 21    7:00 PM 

Book Club 
Meeting 
 
The book for 
June is:  The 
Chosen by 
Chaim Potok  
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24   7:30 PM 
Shabbat Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26   
 
 
 

27 
 

28 29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Upcoming Events:  Tisha B’Av on August 14th 
Pizza Night Resumes in September. 
Hanukkah begins on December 25th this year and ends on January 1st next year! 

 

 
 

 
Chai Times  

 
Submissions  

 
are Due.  

June  2016       SIVAN  5776    
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NAME   REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple On June 3, 2016 
Bertha Yaras Fran Bernstein 6/1 
Susie Ferran The Schaffer Family 6/1 

Marilu Raven Howard & Dana Sapper 6/1 

Shirley Mason Louis Schwab 6/2 

Leonard N.Segall Dee Segall 6/3 

At Temple On June 10, 2016 

Selma Kaden Ron Kaden 6/5 

Joseph Frischman William Frischman 6/6 

Ernest Franklin Eric & Jennifer Franklin 6/6 

Mollie Steinmetz Susan Levin 6/7 
Rabbi William Kramer The Congregation 6/8 

Jacqueline Soroka Mark Soroka 6/8 

Minerva Sandelman Joyce Feinsilber 6/9 

Sidney Dash Jerry Dash 6/10 

Joseph Glass Laura Soroka 6/11 

Maggie Montalbano Bea Satmary 6/11 

At Temple on June 17, 2016 
Cecilia Feldman Pamela Franklin 6/12 

Samuel Polakoff Fran Bernstein 6/15 

Regina Glatzer Flo Mazzei 6/16 

Vivian Liberson Philip Liberson 6/17 

William Blakeman Lillian Blakeman 6/18 

Irene E. Kleinberg Carole Eisinger 6/18 
Edward A. Goldsmith Gary Goldsmith 6/18 
Dorothy Copalowitz The Congregation 6/18 

Stephen Kayser Bennett Kayser 6/19 
Belle Klivans Dean Klivens 6/21 
Aleck Hoffman Linda Kranz 6/21 
Morris Feinsilber Joyce Feinsilber 6/21 
Ida Schwab Louis Schwab 6/22 

James Pollard Penny Pollard 6/23 

Henry Kapson Pat & Bruce Bigley 6/25 

Henry Kapson Bob Bigley 6/25 

   

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   

At Temple on June 24, 2016 

 
Hannah Cline in loving memory of her father, 
   Alfred Ascherman 
 
Carole Eisinger in loving memory of husband,  
  John Eisinger 
 
Debbie and Jack Fishel in loving memory of  
  Edwin Fishel and Evelyn Jackman  
 
Arthur Helfat, M.D. in loving memory of his mother, 
   Rita Hoffman. 
 
Marjorie Jacobs in loving memory of mother,  
   Anna Osbaum 
 
Susie Manners in loving memory of her mother,  
  Beatrice Manners. 
 
Dorothy Matzkin in loving memory of her brother,   
   Alvin Toffel  
 
Herbert Murez in loving memory of wife, 
   Sonia Murez 
 
Julie Wasserman in loving memory of  
   Madelynne Wasserman  
 
Harriet & Jerry Winnick in loving memory of  
   Alex Krone 

Yahrzeit Donations  

NAME                                  REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple On July 1, 2016 
Sidney J. Epstein Adrienne Everakes 6/27 
Albert Nelson Arda Paleu 6/28 
Terese Franklin Eric & Jennifer Franklin 6/28 
Charles Kayser Bennett Kayser 6/29 
Anna Somerfield Gil Somerfield 6/30 
Leah Rosenthal Laura Soroka 6/30 
   

  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   Honoring the Memory of Loved Ones 
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TBE  Please support our advertisers 

PLAN AHEAD. IT’S A GIFT OF LOVE. 

Rebecca O’Brien, 

Advanced Planning Representative  

800-600-0076 ext 337 

robrien@mountsinaiparks.org 

 

Memorial Parks and Mortuaries 

 

Hollywood Hills FD1010                   Simi Valley FD1745 

 5950 Forest Lawn Drive                 6150 Mount Sinai Drive 

        Los Angeles                 Simi Valley 

 

Dedicated to the entire Jewish community 

as a service of Sinai Temple of Los Angeles. 

Chai Times Ad Rates 
 

Ad Size Monthly Annually 
 1/8 page $7.50   $  70 
  1/4 page  $15   $180 
  1/2 page  $25   $300 
  3/4 page  $30  $360 
  Full page  $50  $600 

 
Please contact the TBE Office to place your ad!  You’ll be glad 
you did.  
 
The Chai Times is posted on the Web and reaches hundreds of 
TBE members in the San Fernando Valley area and 
surrounding areas (even as far as Alaska!). 

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 
Attorney at Law 

3500 West Olive Avenue, Suite 300 
Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 
 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  
Civil and Business Matters 
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NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, DHL, 
USPS 
Private Mailboxes 
Packing, Shipping 
& Office Supplies 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Express 
Shipping for  
Temple Members. 

LET’S TURN OUR POCKET CHANGE INTO REAL CHANGE! 

Who is Just5Club? J5 is a nonprofit organization helping those who are silently struggling 
financially. In November of 2013, six young professionals came up with a simple idea; a 
concept that beautifully ties the act of giving with uniting individuals from all corners of the 
world. At J5, we believe in the power of unity, where each individual has the power to make a 
difference. hen people are united with one common goal in mind, even the smallest amount 
can make a significant impact in the world we live in today.   

 Here’s how it works, it’s easy! 

1.     Log on to www.j5club.org 

2.     Sign up to become a Just5 member with your credit card 

3.     Each month, your credit card is charged JUST $5. 

4.     At the end of every month, all the money is gathered and donated to a family or individual in need of financial 
assistance. Whether it’s an emergency of being evicted from one’s home or payment for medical bills, such as 
cancer treatment, J5 is there to help! 

*100% of our members’ donations go to the recipients; all other fees are sponsored from either the board or other donors! 
*Each month, we send out a J5 Newsletter, letting our members and other subscribers know exactly whom they have helped. 
 Contact us: hello@j5club.org 

  TBE  Please support our advertisers 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  

GIFT SHOP 
 

 
TOP QUALITY TALLITS FOR MEN, 

WOMEN, BAR & BAT MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and kippot. 

All at reasonable prices. 


